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In April of 1995, the Oregon Department of Environmental Quality Onsite Program updated the 
design, construction and installation standards for all tank products. Manufacturers were 
contacted and advised to submit tank design plans, specifications and installation materials in 
order to meet the updated standards. All tanks (including septic, dosing-septic, dosing and 
multicompartment tanks) that were not updated to the new standards lost their approval for 
installation in Oregon.  Since 1995, DEQ has received and approved many tank designs.   
  

HOW TO USE THE APPROVED PRODUCTS LIST  
  

(a) Approved tanks and other products: The table lists those tanks and other products that 
currently have approval for installation in Oregon on-site wastewater systems. DEQ regional and 
Contract County onsite personnel should use this list as their resource for determining if a 
proposed tank has been approved for installation.  
  
• Only those tank sizes and configurations that are listed in the “Approved Product 
or Materials” column are approved for installation currently.   
• If a tank planned for installation is not on the list, field personnel should reject that 
tank and contact DEQ Onsite staff in Eugene.  
  
(b) Manufacturers: The list may contain the business names and assigned product identification 
(ID) numbers of manufacturers whom have either gone out of business, are in business but no 
longer manufacture tanks, or manufacture tanks but no longer supply them in Oregon. These 
businesses may be left on the list to maintain continuity with previously published product lists 
and may be needed in the future as a reference for field staff.  
  

GO TO THE LIST! 
 

YOU CAN HELP US!  
  

This list was assembled from a thorough review of the file materials on hand at DEQ and direct 
contact with most of the manufacturers, past and present, on the list. However, there may be 
incomplete or erroneous information on this list. If you see incorrect please contact us so that we 
can make any needed updates and corrections. You should contact:  
  

Randy Trox  
DEQ Onsite Program  

165 East 7th Avenue, Suite 100  
Eugene, OR 97401  

(541) 687-7338 (phone)  
(503) 686-7551 (fax)  

http://www.oregon.gov/deq/FilterDocs/MaintProviders.pdf


Trox.randall@deq.state.or.us  
  

ONE LAST WORD  
  

The purpose behind the review and approval of tank designs, installation procedures and material 
specifications is to ensure that these products will be protective of human health & safety, and 
the environment and provide satisfactory long-term performance to consumers. The list should 
help to clarify which products are approved for use and be a valuable resource to county staff, 
DEQ regional personnel, suppliers and installers.  
  
Manufacturers who have gone through the process of updating their tank designs to meet the 
1995 standards have spent considerable time and resources to gain approval. DEQ encourages 
manufacturers to continue to improve their products and work with us to maintain high quality 
onsite products for use in Oregon.  
  


